
  Little Crow Archery Club Minutes 
May 1st, 2024, 7:00 PM, Indoor Range 

www.littlecrowarcheryclub.com 
 

_X_ Cal Lee, President (5/25) 
Started 2021 

__ Dave Frey, Vice President (5/26) 

Started 2022 

_X_ Louis Schweim, Treasurer (5/26)  
Started 2022 

 

_X_ Zach Dressel, Secretary (5/25)   

Started 2019 

__ Zach Nott, Director (5/25)  

Started 2019 

_X_ Adam Steffel, Director (5/26)  

Started 2024 

_X_ Hunter Daisy, Director 

(5/26) Started 2024 

__ Tom Bullert, Director (5/25) 

Started 2023 

__ Ron Smith, Director (5/25)  

Started 2023 

_X_ Chris Mack, Director (5/26)  

Started 2022 

__ Brent Duenow, Director (5/26)  

Started 2020 

 

 

Secretary’s Report – April notes were read. Louis motioned to accept report, second. 

Hunter Approved 

 Treasurers Report –Balances: Checking: $13,328.40, Youth $953.55. Dave motioned 

to accept report, Chris second. Approved  

Old Business:  

• Welcomed the new board members Adam Steffel and Hunter Daisy.  
o The board filled out key sign out sheet 
o Discussed getting pictures of Adam and Hunter for on wall in range 

• Outdoor range is all set up, thanks to all who helped! 

• Discussed range sponsorship program, will provide a “Bucks & Bales” one for all of Matt 
and Ziggy’s hard work. 

• Discussed the annual meeting/banquet and thought it went very well. 
o Discussed maybe having pictures of prizes in email to show how great they are to 

maybe draw in more youth. 
o Don’t need to order the extra meals next year, was to much food left over. 
o Need to send out thank you cards to businesses that donated prizes 

• Need to implement new waiver form on all new members that sign up, will get everyone 
else at open house. 

• 50 new key fobs have been put in box, make sure to use old ones first. 

• All 3M donations have been received, $3,000 donated this year to the club. Thanks to all 
the 3M employees that did this! 
 

New Business:  



• Will be participating in 2 parades this year again. Hutch on June 16th and Glencoe on June 
22nd. Will need volunteers to help walk and pass out candy and flyers. Shooter bucks will 
be provided to volunteers. 

• The indoor range heat was turned off on May 1st. 

• The new bales are not holding up, need to keep looking for new options. Maybe 48” 
targets on rolling stands? 

• Set date for 3D shoot. Will be August 24th and 25th. 

• Discussed indoor range teardown for the fair. Will be July 30th at 4PM. Will also clean out 
above back room, a lot of stiff can be thrown away. 

• Did election of Board Officers. Louis Schweim reelected as Treasurer, Zach Dressel 
reelected as Secretery, Dave Frey reelected as Vice President, and Cal Lee reelected as 
President. 

 
Open Discussion:  

• N/A 
Meeting Closure: 
Dave motioned to close, Louis second. 
 
Next Meeting: June 5th at 7:00 PM at indoor range. 

Range Use: Open!  

Upcoming Events: 3D Shoot August 24th and 25th 

 

Current Board Members   
President – Cal Lee—320-583-4082 -- cal@hutchtel.net 
Vice President - Dave Frey -- 952-486-9351 -- davebeeoutdoors@gmail.com 
Treasurer – Louis Schweim -- 320-223-5713 -- louisschweim@hotmail.com 
Secretary – Zach Dressel -- 320-296-3045 -- zachdressel16@hotmail.com  
Director – Zach Nott -- 320-510-5037 -- zach-51@hotmail.com  
Director – Hunter Daisy – 712-661-9929 – hdaisy2017@gmail.com 
Director – Brent Duenow -- 320-510-2895 -- fuzzyduenow@yahoo.com  
Director – Adam Steffel – 320-522-2250 – steffeladam@gmail.com 
Director – Chris Mack -- 605-670-2426 -- ctmack.ag@gmail.com  
Director – Tom Bullert -- 320-224-3755 -- t.bullert@gmail.com 
Director – Ron Smith – 612-590-2414 -- rlsmith@hutchtel.net 

 

mailto:rlsmith@hutchtel.net

